Willapa Bay Policy Development Public Meeting – Dec. 6, 2014 
Raymond High School - 2 pm – 5 pm
WDFW - Steve Theisfeld (ST), Mike Scharpf, Barbara McClellan, Andy Appleby (AA)
Agenda:
Introduction

Process and Schedule
· Draft policy will be provided at the Commission Mtg next Saturday, Dec. 13 at 8:30 am at the Capital Events Center in Tumwater.  Commission will provide more feedback after review of the draft policy.  
· Website location available to provide comments
· Commission has asked for 6 options to be presented to them.  WDFW has been narrowing the options based on what has been provided by Ad Hoc group and public.  
· When will the public receive a copy of what will be presented to the Commission next week?
· ST- Not sure 
· It’s difficult to comment to the Commission if we haven’t seen the presentation prior to the meeting.

Hatchery Reform and All H Analyzer Model Presentation – Andy Appleby
· Recorded and handout of presentation provided

Questions:
· Do you have to have a river with a hatchery on it to make it the primary?
· AA – No
· Why not North River as Primary system?  No Chinook hatchery influence since the 1990’s and it’s the largest system.   Also let’s re-evaluate the escapement goal.
· AA – It’s been years since the North/Smith systems have met their escapement goals.  They are labeled as Contributing.  Does North River have to the potential to be the major Chinook producer in WB then that would be defensible?  WB needs a primary but also needs one more Contributing.  You would need to give a really good reason to not have Naselle as the primary but Willapa and/or Naselle rivers certainly need to be a Contributing system.  
· Changing to North River as the primary is a good suggestion.  
· Is the WB AHA model running now?  
· AA – Yes  - a chinook model but do not have a coho or chum version of the model running yet
· Why is there such a concern in maintaining a genetic natural stock if they are going to adapt to what is influence them?
· AA – every year we add more hatchery fish.  We don’t give them time to adapt.  
· Shouldn’t just pick a system as the primary because it’s convenient.  Need to pick the one most significant.
· Can the harvest rates influence broodstock?
· AA – Yes, proportion of pHOS goes up.  
· What are you looking at for habitat and is the bay productivity included?
· AA – in-river only and I know that’s a shortcoming.  
· Today’s natural fish are different than the natural fish from 100 years ago.  It wouldn’t take that many generations to determine a natural fish.  
· Will there be this process for coho and chum?
· AA – Yes
· Wouldn’t you need to have the commercial fishery in the transition to harvest those hatchery fish that will still be returning before you begin and especially if changing the primary system?
· Willapa is a better Primary choice than Naselle.  
· Need to add more Chinook production in Naselle.  Look more at Willapa or North River as the Primary.
· Dept has stated it will increase rec fishery by 25%.  Naselle is a place to do that with an increased population.  Oregon study – wild production declines without hatchery production.
· Don’t believe we can meet broodstock if 3.3 million.  No waste of fish surpluses.  
· If there is no chum retention for commercial fishery then there should be no retention for the rec fishery either.  
· Can’t keep hatchery fish off of the spawning grounds.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]It’s hard to what to fish at without the AHA analyzer.
· Killing off the eel grass has an influence on spartina.  

Policy Options review
· Handout has original options presented but with 2 additional options:
· Hybrid Recreational  
· Shifts primary to Willapa from Naselle
· Shifts chinook production from Forks Creek to Naselle hatchery
· Increases Chum from 200K to 600K
· Commercial Option
· Closure in North River for all sectors
· Commercial net release mortality at 40%
· ST - Part of the issue with any of these issues is how we model the fisheries and its details, ie.  mesh size, release requirements, rates.  We need to clearly know these so that this information can go into the AHA model accurately.    
· ST - What do we do when we are below escapements because those will be the limiting stocks each year?  
· What happens to the early coho going to Forks Creek without a commercial fishery in 2T and 2U prior to Sept. 15?
· Is WDFW endorsing any of these options?
· ST – No.  
· Are you asking me to endorse just one of these as they are written?
· There is no point in this discussion until we know how much we need to reduce the hatchery influence and what the pni actually is.  
· AA – 3 parts:  population designation, pni standards, and catch goals – each is dependent on the other two.  Trying to optimize the system.  Trying to figure out what mix of these 3 gives us best solution.  
· How are you going to keep down the hatchery influence without the commercial fishery?
· AA – we are going to see it in the AHA
· Has anyone looked at the RCWs of the state before you implement anything? Which RCW’s?
· All of these options are a what-if.  We will put the option into AHA and see what the output turns out to be.  Until then, there is nothing wrong with submitting an idea to see what the model says it is.  Educate yourself and make suggestions.
· For clarity – is the North River closure the mid-section of the Willapa River channel and would it be closed for all sectors?
· Yes
· The only document that counts is the Policy document not the options document.
· The days per week will be decided by the number of fish available and how many fish each sector is allowed to have.  Doesn’t like the 4/3 approach.  Should be decided on abundance that year.
· There are all kinds of details that we need to go through in terms of mesh, size of fish and when, amount of fish etc…What are the impacts on Chum?  Through September probably no impacts because the few that are caught are males.  Once the females come in we are willing to move the fishery to avoid those and work something out because we are not looking to fight with the recreational sector.  Protect Chum beginning Oct. 18.  Surpluses are a waste. 

Draft Policy Review
· WDFW provided this document a while ago and haven’t heard as much from the public as expected.  
· Some feedback has been incorporated but not all yet.  


Comments:
· The Dept. should provide us with what alternative gears would be possible/allowed to be used, where, when, by whom, and where will the money come from to buy that gear?  Provide us with the possibilities so we know what our options are and what is possible in this harbor.  
· How do you plan on increasing the recreational fishery by 25% in the marine area when they are already fishing full time?  It’s not doable.
· I would like to see something with regards to the 40% mortality rate for the commercial fishery in the policy.  
· ST – will talk with the Commission to see if they will address it in the policy.  You should be at the Commission meeting to advocate your ideas because we cannot provide every comment to the Commission.  
· Suggestion to language:  in Purpose – where it says “stability of the fishing industry”, add “stability of the commercial fishing industry”.
· It doesn’t make sense to write the policy when we haven’t seen the output from AHA model.
· What are the checks and balances going to be to keep us on track and how will we measure success?
· ST – please provide some suggestions on what those could be. Draft some language and provide it, possibly in the Adaptive Management Section
· What is the maximum ocean rate that would allow recovery?  What percentage of the ocean harvest will be the minimum and maximum number you will allow to be harvested to allow enough fish to return to WB?  There should be some limits for the ocean.  PFMC considers WB to be a hatchery system.  There is a flaw in the ocean management.  Minimum of 50K Chinook from ocean fishery.
· ST – I like the idea so please provide some language.  
· Would like to see a study in North River of Chinook.
· The policy is different than the season.  The season is the WAC.  
· Naselle River needs to be open to sport fishing where it is currently closed now.  The rivers need to be open to increase production.
· There are a substantial number of coho that pass through the bay earlier than Sept. 15 so that should be changed and the start date prior to Sept. 15. Need that coho access.
· This process needs more time because this involves people’s livelihoods.  We need to take the time to really discuss the details.  Delay this process.  (Several agree)
· ST - Probably will ask the Ad Hoc committee to get back together but probably not next week prior to the Commission meeting.  We are not as far along as we thought we should be.   
· We don’t want to rush into anything so we should take more time.  
· I don’t agree.  We should be able to get it done in this timetable.  Have more meetings in the same time frame if that’s what it takes.
· ST – the 900K stated for the commercial fishery is not a cap.  It is an average ex-vessel value.  It will fluctuate each year.  
· Suggestion is to have more Ad Hoc meetings especially to run through the AHA model.  Do as many as needed.  
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